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    October 1st, 2012
__________________________________________________________________________________   
From Ms. Morris

College application season is among us! For those of you that have not turned in your Senior Packets, they were due October 1st! If you need extra copies, they are available on the Career Center Website, Family Connection, as well as the Edison Senior Home Page. If you need help with any of the forms, please visit the Career Center or meet with your counselor. When applying to colleges, please make sure to not only pay close attention to the application deadline, but also double check to make sure the school doesn’t have a separate Scholarship deadline. Often times the scholarship deadline will be before the Regular Decision deadline. For updates on visiting colleges or scholarship and admissions deadlines, follow the Edison Career Center on Twitter at @EHSCareerCenter!!
College Visits This Month:
College Visits are in full swing! Please register for college visits through your Family Connection account. PRINT THE CONFIRMATION PAGE. This is your pass to the Career Center to meet with the representative. New colleges are added every day, so please check the list frequently if a school you are interested in is not yet on the calendar. 
October 2nd-
Hollis University 10:00am
University of Mary Washington 11:00am

October 3rd-
Indiana University of Pennsylvania 9:30am
American University 10:30am
University of Maryland, Baltimore County 11:00am

October 4th-
Catholic University 9:15am
Rider 10:00am
University of Scranton 11:00am
Washington University in St. Louis 1:00pm

October 5th-
St. Johns University 10:00am
Longwood 1:00pm

October 11th-
Randolph-Macon 11:00am
Virginia State University 12:00pm **VSU will be reviewing applications and doing ON-SITE admissions evaluations**

October 12th-
University of Chicago 8:00am

October 15th-
James Madison University 9:30am
University of Virginia 11:30am
Wilkes-Barre 1:00pm


Ocotber 16th-
Coastal Carolina 8:00am
Elon 9:00am

October 18th-
Virginia Wesleyan 9:00am
University of Virginia at Wise 10:00am
North Carolina State University 1:00pm

October 19th-
Allegheny College 8:00am
Methodist University 9:00am
Mercer University 10:00am
Polytechnic Institute of NYU 10:30am

October 22nd-
St. Josephs University 8:00am
Lenoir Rhyne 9:00am
Ohio University 9:30am
Rochester Institute of Technology 11:00am
East Carolina University 11:30am
Castleton 1:00pm

October 23rd-
Binghamton 11:30am
Norwich University All Day in JROTC

October 24th-
Ferrum 8:00am
Christopher Newport University 9:00am
George Mason University 10:00am
Randolph College 11:30am
Penn State 1:00pm

October 29th-
DePaul School of Music 1:00pm

October 30th-
Radford 9:30am
Virginia Tech 1:00pm
Events:
-The Virginia Department of Transportation will host its 8th Annual Transportation Career Fair for High School Students in Northern Virginia.  The event, “Transportation:  Your Ride to the Future!" will offer students a wide variety of information about careers in transportation-related fields such as engineering, aviation, transit, architecture, technology, construction, the environment, to name a few. The 2012 event will be held on Thursday, --

-October 4th from 9:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. at the Prince William County Fairgrounds in Manassas. For more information visit the Career Center or call Carolyn Wolcott 571-483-2602. 

-Brown, Chicago, Columbia, Cornell, and Rice Universities will be at Westin Tyson's Corner, 7801 Leesburg Pike, Falls Church, VA 232043 on October 15th from 7-9 pm. Meet with Representatives from each College and University. Register at: www.exploringeducationalexcellence.org  

-Mason hosts ¡Alcanza! as part of an effort to inform the Hispanic high school student population in the Washington, DC metropolitan area about their higher educational opportunities and to encourage them to pursue their education beyond high school. ¡Alcanza! will have over 120 colleges and universities from around the nation sending representatives to attend the fair and speak with your students. The fair will be at George Mason University on Tuesday, October 23, 2012 from 10:00AM-12:30PM. Meet with your Counselor or stop by the Career Center for more information. 

-The FCPS College Fair and College Night events offer a venue for high school students/parents to meet with colleges/universities to share information and answer questions about their institutions.  Approximately 350-400 colleges annually attend these events.  The College Fair traditionally draws approximately 10,000 students and parents.  College Night, held the following evening, attracts between 4,000 and 5,000 attendees.  Students are highly encouraged to register for these events at: http://www.fcpscollegefairs.com. The Admittance Ticket (bar code) you receive may be used as the student’s “ticket” for entrance into either event.  Visit http://www.fcps.edu/is/schoolcounseling/collegefair/ for more information.

- The Virginia Aerospace Science and Technology Scholars (VASTS) is a NASA-based program for students who are interested in science, technology, engineering and math (STEM) areas.VASTS is an interactive online learning course for high school juniors, culminating in a one-week residential Summer Academy at NASA Langley Research Center in Hampton for those who qualify. Offered at no cost to the student, VASTS consists of eight modules to be completed from December 2012 through April 2013 facilitated by master educators. Based on success in the online coursework, students may be selected to attend a Summer Academy where they interact with NASA scientists, engineers and technologists to design a human mission to Mars. Students who successfully participate in VASTS earn 2 college credits for the online course and 2 additional credits for the Summer Academy. Please visit the website for program information and application, http://vasts.spacegrant.org . The deadline for the application is November 2, 2012. 

-JAMtech™ allows students the opportunity to work with professional programmers and digital artists to create their own computer game over the course of a single day.  JAMtech is open to all Virginia students who want to: Create digital experiences using cutting edge technology, work with professional software engineers and media designers for a day, or apply for Carney Internships throughout the school year, and summer. JAMtech™ will take place at TC Williams High School in Alexandria, Virginia on Saturday, November 17th. Visit www.teamcarney.com/jamtech for more info and to register.
-The Sorensen Institute for Political Leadership at the University of Virginia is looking for students across Virginia to apply to the 2013 High School Leaders Program. Students will live at UVA for two weeks in the summer and receive three UVA college credits for course work. To be eligible, students must be at least 16-years old by July 2st of the program year or at least entering their junior year of high school in the fall of their program year. The class is also open to graduating seniors. For more information please visit: http://sorenseninstitute.com/programs/hslp
-The National Security Language Initiative for Youth (NSLI-Y) is a US State Department funded program which provides American high school students with free opportunities to study less commonly taught critical languages in overseas academic settings.  Full merit-based scholarships are available to study overseas for summer and academic year programs in Arabic, Chinese (Mandarin), Hindi, Korean, Persian (Tajik), Russian, and Turkish.  NSLI-Y scholars participate in intensive language classes, home stays, cultural experiences, and volunteer projects.  These are EXCELLENT opportunities for students to get started on learning a critical language that will be extremely useful in their future college and career plans.  Applicants must be US citizens, high school students with a minimum 2.5 GPA, and 15-18 years of age at the start of the program.  Previous language study is not required.  
NSLI for Youth only accepts on-line applications. To apply, go to http://www.nsliforyouth.org.  For more information, refer to http://exchanges.state.gov/youth/programs/nsli.html, or contact American Councils at 1-866-790-2086 or nsliy@americancouncils.org.
Scholarships:
-It is never too early to start looking for scholarships. County scholarships are posted to students Family Connection accounts, under the scholarship tab. This is where you should look first for scholarships; most of these are specifically for Fairfax County Students. Also, a great resource is www.meritaid.com or http://www.scholarships.com/financial-aid/college-scholarships/scholarships-by-state/virginia-scholarships/. 

- FREE SPEECH ESSAY CONTEST - Juniors and Seniors are eligible to participate in FIRE's essay contest.  FIRE will award one $10,000 first prize, one $5,000 second prize, three $1,000 runner-up prizes for the best essays on the provided topic.  FIRE will also award four $500 prizes in a drawing of remaining entrants.  Essays must be 800 - 1,000 words long on "Why is free speech important at our nation's colleges and universities?" using examples from provided videos.  Essays are due 25 November. http://thefire.org/article/14663.html
-KOREAN SPIRIT AND CULTURE PROMOTION PROJECT (KSCPP) SIXTH NATIONAL ESSAY CONTEST –Applicants read one of the assigned books addressing Korean history and culture, and write an essay from the assigned topics. The essay has specific format requirements so it’ll be important to follow directions.  Essays can be submitted electronically or by mail.  Submissions are due 15 January.  For more information, visit the Korean Spirit and Culture Promotion Project at www.kscpp.net.

-The topic for the 2012 Junior Achievement Essay Competition is “How can the country readily and realistically tackle growing income disparity?” Applicants must strictly adhere to a 1,000 – 1,500 word limit and will not qualify if the essay is outside of this range. A first, second, and third place winner will be selected from each of Maryland, Virginia, and the District of Columbia. Additionally, one grand prize winner will be selected from among all three regions, for a total of ten winning applicants. The grand prize winner will receive a $20,000 scholarship. The first, second, and third place winners from Maryland, Virginia, and the District of Columbia will each receive a $10,000 scholarship. Applicants must be enrolled students in the 9th – 12th grade at an accredited high school. Applicants must be citizens or legal residents of the United States. 

-The NFIB Young Entrepreneur Awards are non-renewable scholarships created to recognize young people who have demonstrated entrepreneurial spirit and initiative. The scholarships are valued between $1,000-10,000. This program was created to establish and raise awareness among the nation’s youth of the critical role that private enterprise and entrepreneurships play in the building of America. This scholarship is available to Seniors who own and operate their own small business. Also, the student must be entering their freshmen year at a two or four year college or university. Apply online at http://www.NFIB.com/YEA until December 17th 2012. 

-Got Milk? And the Hispanic Scholarship Fund announces the Futuro Con Leche Scholarship Program. This scholarships program is available to graduating high school seniors of Hispanic heritage. Students must be enrolled full-time as a first year freshman at a 4 year school or community college in the 2013-2014 school year. There are a total of 10 scholarships that will be awarded in the amount of $4,000. Applications are accepted until December 15th. For complete application requirements, please visit: www.hsf.net/FuturoConLeche. 

-National Scholarships and Horatio Alger State Scholarship Programs are accepting applications from seniors who are US Citizens, and want to pursue a degree from a two-year institution and then transfer to a four-year institution. Students must exhibit significant, be involved in extra-curricular activities, and have a minimum GPA of 2.0. 

-In Hope Freedom Rings offers two $10,000 IHFR scholarships to two college-bound Fairfax County Public High School or Secondary School students who are citizens of the United States and residents of Fairfax County. Students must be a senior who participates in extra-curricular activities, and has a demonstrated financial need. Students must submit an essay, transcript, resume, letter of recommendation, and a copy of the parent’s tax return. 
Testing:
-Students looking for test prep help should take advantage to the resources available here to Edison Students. Student can check out SAT/ACT test prep books from the Career Center, on a first come first serve basis. Also, EHS pays for an online test prep program, Method Test Prep; students access this resource through Family Connection. Students can also go online to a website made by Edison students to receive more help. http://www.fcps.edu/EdisonHS/testprep/index.html
-Sophomores and Juniors will be taking the PSAT on October 17th, if you would like to take the practice test as a Freshman, please contact Zorida Cintron. 
-Edison will be offering the ASVAB, on November 14th at 7:30am. The ASVAB is a multiple-aptitude battery that measures developed abilities and helps predict future academic and occupational success in the military. If you are interested in participating, please put this date on your calendar, and look out for information on how to sign up! Visit http://official-asvab.com/ for more information. 

-Kaplan has many practice opportunities available for free online on their website! This is a great practice resource for students who are planning to take the SAT or ACT in the next months. Visit http://www.kaptest.com/College/Getting-into-College/free-practice-tests-workshops.html to register. 

-Registration rules are changing for both ACT and SAT testing. There will be no stand-by testing, no last-minute changes in the type of test taken, and no last-minute test center changes starting next year.  You MUST register by the late registration date or you will not be able to take the test.  Registration will only be online, and you will be required to send a digital photograph with your registration.  Test centers will use your photograph when you check in to take the test. 

SAT changes go to http://press.collegeboard.org/releases/2012/enhanced-sat-security-measures-announced-2012-13-academic-year
ACT changes go to http://www.act.org/newsroom/announce/testprocedures.html
Need Community Service Hours?
The Fairfax County Republican Committee is currently searching for students interested in learning more about campaigning and effective public communications and outreach. Student interns will gain invaluable knowledge about the democratic process and work to become adept communicators through hands on experience with elected officials, candidates, and the general public. These internship opportunities are hosted by Virginia Romney Victory, the grassroots organization in support of Governor Romney, Governor George Allen, Congressman Frank Wolf and congressional candidates Patrick Murray and Chris Perkins. Hours are flexible, but students must be able to commit to at least 5 hours per week. For more information, please contact John Corker at jcorker@rpv.org or call 571-315-6364.[image: image1]
